WE WELCOME YOU to worship this morning! We are glad you are here, and we invite you to worship with us regularly! If you are a visitor, or if you have a prayer or pastoral concern, please use the appropriate card in the pew rack.

THE FLOWERS today are given to the glory of God and in loving memory of Lauren Virginia Sieck and her grandparents, Aubrey and Helen Johns and Luther and Miriam Sieck by Philip and Martha Sieck, Jennifer, and John Philip and his family. Thank you for your care and support as we made our grief journey these past 21 years. We are blessed.

PRAYER CONCERNS – Bob Wright, Ruth Ann Hewitt, 1st Lt. Jim Gallagher in Iraq (Bill Drumheller's brother-in-law), John Riley, Raymond Shull, Edwin Trimble, Nancy K. Cook, Hugh Swisher, Dr. John Shayne, Nan Brown, Frank Landes, Buddy Wright, Haskins Coleman, Nancy Law, Aggie Shomo Dodson, Tom Groh, Mike Fallin, Guy Smiley, Ray Moyer, Ronnie Boyers, Joy Dix, Phil Carter, Kathleen Pierce, Ronnie Giles, Geneva Mader, Joyce Simmons, Robert Goard, and Mary Margaret Clifton.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY WISHES to Cornelia Crosby who will be 88 on Saturday, Sept. 18.

THANKS TO TODAY'S GREETERS: John and Betty Ott; Richie, Tammy, Dalton, Kaitlyn and Braden Moyer.

Greeters for next Sunday, Sept. 19 – John and Denise Lyle; Ed Stone and Bill Trimble.

USHERS FOR SEPTEMBER: Nancy and Tom Cook; Jan Botkin and Robert Christian. Ushering: If you are scheduled to be an usher but will not be at church that Sunday please notify Tamme or Jan Botkin so that a substitute can be arranged.

CHURCH CALENDAR FOR WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 12, 2010:

TODAY	9:00 A.M.	Sunday School Breakfast
	9:55 A.M.	Sunday School
	11:00 A.M.	Morning Worship
	6:00 P.M.	Christian Education Committee
	6:30 P.M.	Youth Group
	7:00 P.M.	Bible Study
TUESDAY	1:30 P.M.	Circles 1 and 2
	6:30 P.M.	Congregational Ministries.
WEDNESDAY	6:30 P.M.	Men's Supper
	7:30 P.M.	Choir Practice
THURSDAY	7:00 P.M.	Session Meeting

ANNOUNCEMENTS

DAILY DEVOTIONALS – It is time to renew subscriptions for *These Days* and *The Upper Room* devotionals. Sign up on the sheet on the bulletin board or contact Donna Kirtley, 886-2653), if you would like to receive one or both of these devotionals.

LADIES, please join us as Circles 1 and 2 will start their new year this Tuesday, Sept. 14, at 1:30 p.m. Pastor Frank will be leading our Bible study for this first meeting. Directories and study books for 2010-2011 are available on the table below the clock in the Sunday school hall. Please pick up your copies and sign the sheet so we will know who has gotten theirs.

SUNDAY NIGHT BIBLE STUDY resumes tonight at 7:00 p.m. in the Library, after taking a break during the summer. The lesson ordinarily deals with the Scripture passages that were used during the Sunday morning service, but is open to other biblical topics or questions anyone wants to discuss. Please join us!

MANY THANKS to Meredith Arneson, who coordinated last Tuesday's PW memorial service, *Celebration of Life*, and designed the memorial booklet. Thanks also go to all who read remembrances and tributes, and to family members for providing information.

NOMINATIONS FOR CHURCH OFFICER: Are you or a member of the Church that you know being called to serve on the Session for the next three years? If so, please provide your/their name to a member of the Nominating Committee (Louise McGavock, Jean Miller, Nicola Cahill, Frank Henderson, and Jeff Simmons) or place the name in the collection plate. As a courtesy, please contact anyone you intend to recommend for the committee's consideration, to see if he/she feels the call to serve at this time. As always, there will be the chance to nominate candidates during the called congregational meeting, which will be announced at a later date.

LAST FOUR WEEKS' OFFERINGS:

Sept. 5 Offering	Aug. 29 Offering	Aug. 22 Offering	Aug. 15 Offering
\$5,189	\$2,105	\$2,605	\$2,334

VOLUNTEERS are needed to deliver our contributions to the SACRA office at 205 North Augusta Street, Staunton each week. A sign-up sheet is on the bulletin board with the hours and days they are open. You may sign up for one week, two weeks, or an entire month.

CORRECTIONS TO DIRECTORY – The following corrections may need to be made to your copy of the pictorial directory, depending on when you picked up a copy:

Philip C. Adams, 525 Diamond Rd., Salem, VA 24153, e-mail: tarheelcarver@msn.com

Warren and Betty Hastings, 254 Southampton Dr., Venice, FL 34293

C. B. Harris' e-mail: cbharris3@verizon.net

SHOPPER CARDS HELP SCHOOL – You can help support Beverly Manor Elementary School with your Food Lion MVP card, Martin's and Kroger cards. For eligible purchases with your shopper's card, a portion will go to Beverly Manor Elementary. This is a new program, so you must re-register your cards. New forms are available in the vestibules and on the church bulletin board. You can fill in your shopping card identification numbers and leave the form on the counter in the church office or give it to Donna Kirtley, who will collect and turn in the forms.

PRESBYTERIAN DISASTER ASSISTANCE, the emergency relief organization within the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), is receiving contributions to help after floods and tornadoes in the South recently, as well as for the Gulf Coast because of the ongoing oil spill. To give to either of these causes, please designate on your check or envelope, and the church will make sure your gift is forwarded. You can make a general contribution to "Presbyterian Disaster Assistance" or "PDA"; or you can specify "flood and tornado relief," or "oil spill relief," and your gift will go to the requested relief project.

Please hold these ongoing concerns in your prayers, as well as victims of more recent natural disasters, including flooding in the upper Midwest (Wisconsin, Minnesota, Iowa) and Southeast (Tennessee, Kentucky, western Virginia and western North Carolina), and Pakistan (one-fifth underwater, millions homeless, diseases spreading).

VALLEY MISSION PROJECT – Valley Mission is in need of comforters for its newly renovated sleeping areas. The Commitment/Witness Committee is asking for money donations for the Comforter Fund, since the Mission needs all the comforters to be of the same material and laundry directions. Please support this C/W outreach by designating "Comforter Fund" on the line of your check or on an envelope. Thank you for caring!

A REMINDER TO THE CONGREGATION about the program we have to recognize the youth in our church community: We want to recognize the youth in our church community for any achievement that they earned. We will put their names and list the achievement in the newsletter. Please contact Doris Riley at 886-6475, any member of the Congregational Care Committee, or the church office to have this done if you know of a youth that you would like to have us recognize in this way.

CHURCH DIRECTORY 2010

Rev. Frank Wyche, Pastor and Moderator Larry Mayer, Clerk of Session Mike Ruleman, Treasurer Tamme Flory, Church Secretary

ELDERS

Class of 2010

Jon Arneson (Congregational Care), Glenn Mader (Congregational Care, Property), Jeffrey Simmons (Personnel), Fred Smiley (Congregational Care, Property), Joan Wright (Fellowship/Service)

Class of 2011

Jan Botkin (Worship, Cemetery), Lorrie Dean (Fellowship/Service, Worship), Frank Henderson (Finance, Property), Larry Mayer (Cemetery, Finance), Lora Turnage (Christian Education)

Class of 2012

Hannah Bush (Christian Education, Worship), Tom Cook (Property, Personnel), Theresa Moore (Personnel, Stewardship), Martha Sieck (Commitment/Witness)

ELDERS EMERITUS

Raymond Cline, John Ott, Giles Trimble, Elva Tuttle, Bob Wright

DEACON EMERITUS

Bill Trimble

MUSIC

Hannah Bush, Music Director, Chancel Choir Director

SUNDAY SCHOOL

Linda Dundas, Superintendent

JUNIOR YOUTH FELLOWSHIP

Mike and Robin Ruleman, Advisors David and Theresa Moore, Advisors

BOY SCOUTS AND CUB SCOUTS

Judi Roach, Cub Master

Mike Walus, Scout Master

Mike Fallin, BSA Charter Representative

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN

Joyce Coleman and Hilda Dundas, Co-Moderators Joan Wright, Church Historian Meredith Arneson,

Meredith Arneson, Memorial Service Coordinator

Hilda Dundas, Secretary
Donna Kirtley, Treasurer

MEN OF THE CHURCH

Mike Ruleman, President

Haskins Coleman, Vice President

TRUSTEES – CHURCH AND CEMETERY

Elton Hewitt, Jr., Giles Trimble, Elva Tuttle

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Guy Wright and Larry Mayer, Co-chairmen; Jan Botkin, Linda Brown, Raymond Cline, Mike Dundas, Eric Shiflet, and Noah Turnage

PRAYER CIRCLE

Mildred Ruleman, Chairman (886-6793), Hilda Dundas, Assistant (886-0059)

FELLOWSHIP PREPARATION COMMITTEE

Jon Arneson, Mike Dundas, Larry Mayer, Fred Smiley